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1 Introduction

CB: # RANSlicing3-Slice_SA2impact
- Introduce the UE-Slice-MBR in the Allowed NSSAI list based on SA2 agreements on Key Issue#3? Analysis the impact on NG, Xn, F1, E1 interfaces? 
- Support transmission of the assistance information, e.g., the rejected S-NSSAIs, the Configured NSSAI, or Target NSSAI and RFSP  from 5GC to RAN based on SA2 progress on Key Issue#7? Analysis the impact on RAN side?
- How to proceed the normative work in RAN3, e.g., include in R17 RAN slicing WI scope?
(Nok - moderator) 
Summary of offline disc R3-212650
2 For the Chairman’s Notes

Propose the following:

SA2 Key issue 3: Agree to postpone any RAN3 CR at this meeting.
SA2 Key issue 7: Agree to wait for RAN2 progress on this discussion. 

CB: 

Clarify whether RAN3 is assumed to handle the two topics above at next RAN3#113 meeting in August 2021 or only at the November 2021 RAN3#114 meeting when the RAN Slicing WID starts?

3 Discussion

3.1 Tdocs related to SA2 Key issue#3

Q1: SA2 has agreed CRs to TS 23.501 and TS 23.502 whereby 5GC provides to NG-RAN Slice-MBR. Tdoc 1655 and 1903 propose that UE-Slice-MBR is signaled from 5GC to NG-RAN. Tdoc 1655 and 1843 further provide respectively an example corresponding NGAP CR and an NGAP Text Proposal. Tdocs 1843 and 2576 further investigate associated Xn, E1, F1 impacts while tdocs 1903, 2646, 2576 see no urgency and prefer to postpone any RAN3 CRs.  

Is it ok to postpone any RAN3 CR related to Slice-MBR (key issue#3) at this RAN3 meeting? 

	Company
	Comment

	Nokia
	Yes. It is also ok to postpone.

	Huawei
	Yes. This can be discussed at the next stage.  

	CMCC
	OK to postpone. And the discussion on Slice-MBR could be handled by RAN slicing WI phase, for which the subsequent TUs has already been planned.

	CATT
	Agree to postpone. But I don’t find any issue if we implement the requirement from SA2 now

	LGE
	OK to postpone

	Qualcomm
	Agree with CMCC

	ZTE
	Share the view as CMCC


Moderator’s summary:

All companies prefer to postpone any RAN3 CR at this meeting.
Proposal 1: agree to postpone any RAN3 CR at this meeting.
3.2 Tdocs related to SA2 Key issue#7

Q2: In the scope of SA2 key issue#7, tdoc 1903 proposes to agree that: “assistance information, e.g., the rejected S-NSSAIs, the Configured NSSAI, or Target NSSAI and RFSP is signalled to RAN through the UE CONTEXT RELEASE COMMAND message”.
Is it ok to take this agreement at this meeting?

	Company
	Comment

	Nokia
	No. To our knowledge SA2 is still discussing the exact nature of which assistance information to send to NG-RAN and it is wiser to postpone for this RAN3 meeting.

	Huawei
	No. 

This is just concluded in the SA2 TR, but not in the SA2 TS. So we can just wait their SA2 WI progress.

As the proponent, the proposal here is intended to be regarded as just for information, nothing else. 

	CMCC
	OK to wait for SA2.

	CATT
	Agree with Nokia. We should wait the final conclusion from SA2

	LGE
	For this issue, there is no SA2 agreement. We can re-discuss this at next meeting.

	Qualcomm
	Agree with Huawei, can wait for normative work in SA2. May be good to have a general hook in WID for any such topics that may come from SA2 work (if not there already).

	ZTE
	OK for waiting SA2’s progress.

	
	


Moderator’s summary:

All companies agree that the work is not yet mature in SA2 before starting in RAN3.
Proposal 2: agree to wait for SA2 progress on this discussion.
4 Conclusion

The following is proposed:

Proposal 1: agree to postpone any RAN3 CR at this meeting.

Proposal 2: agree to wait for SA2 progress on this discussion.
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